Rehabilitation Services Commission ARRA Funding
Vocational Rehabilitation

The Rehabilitation Services Commission (RSC) expects to receive an allocation of approximately $21.4 million from the ARRA through the U.S. Department of Education.  This allocation is dedicated to the Title I Vocational Rehabilitation Program administrated by RSC.  One-half of these funds ($10.7 million) were made available April 1, 2009, with the other one-half of the funds to be made available on or about October 1, 2009.
In developing a distribution plan for these funds, RSC is committed to ensuring funds are utilized for the employment of Ohioans with disabilities and adhering to certain principles articulated by our federal partner, the Rehabilitation Services Administration.  These principles are:

· To act rapidly in the distribution of these funds;

· To utilize the funds to improve program outcomes; 

· To ensure transparency and accountability of the funds; and

· To be cognizant of the “funding cliff”, that is, invest in ways that do not result in unsustainable continuing commitments after the funding expires.
Proposals for the use of these funds have been collected through the Governor’s ARRA website as well as through direct submission to RSC.  RSC is in the process of evaluating these proposals based on criteria provided by the U.S. Department of Education and will present the recommended projects to both the RSC Budget and Audit Committee (April 20, 2009) and the full Commission (May 20, 2009) for review and decision.  

The preliminary evaluation criteria for the Vocational Rehabilitation ARRA funding follows:

1.   How many jobs in the community for Ohioans with disabilities will be created by this project?
2.   Indicate the number of community jobs the project will create in the following time periods:  0-6 months; 7-9 months; 10-12 months; and 12 + months.
3.   The project complies with the statutory and regulatory requirements for the Vocational Rehabilitation state grants program. 

4.   The project reduces or eliminates waiting lists for delivery of vocational rehabilitation services to eligible consumers.

5.   The project addresses or improves the employment opportunities for unserved or underserved populations with disabilities in Ohio.

6.   The project provides new opportunities to partner with other human service delivery systems in Ohio or enhance existing partnerships.

7.   The project has demonstrated a clear, responsible and accurate method to track the impact of dollars so that results can be easily reported on a quarterly basis. 

8.   The project will improve the vocational rehabilitation program in Ohio and its delivery of services. 

9.   The project meets or advances the mission, vision and goals of the Rehabilitation Services Commission (RSC).

10.  If the project establishes programs or initiatives that continue beyond September 30, 2011, does it clearly demonstrate how those programs or initiatives can be sustained or self-supported?

11. The project demonstrates that the cost of creating a job for a person with a disability    is reasonable, as compared to the RSC average cost per job. 
12.  The project demonstrates or explains how it will significantly improve the    employment rate of persons with disabilities.
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